Fairfield Union Local School District

Athletic Booster Meeting January 27, 2021

6:00 P.M.

MINUTES

- 1. Meeting Called to Order by the President at 6:03 p.m.
- 2. Attendance: President; Angi Marinacci-Young, Treasurer; Tara Graham, Secretary; Denise Hoffmann, Athletic Director; Andy Clark, Beth Hoffman
- 3. Secretary Report: Minutes from September 23, 2020 read. Tara Graham moves to approve, Angi Marinacci-Young seconds. All Approve
- 4. Treasurer Report: Investment account balance is \$18,582.90. Checking balance is \$14,179.79. Total for the accounts is \$32,762.69. Concessions have not been profitable due to COVID 19 restrictions and low spectator attendance. Currently there is a negative balance regarding concessions at -\$729.79. Review of Coach's Allotments and Balance = 15,868.57. Cheer and golf have spent their allotments. Basketball, baseball, and volleyball still have some funds available. Denise Hoffman motions to approve. Beth Hoffman seconds. All approve.
- 5. Athletic Director Report: The teams have played half of their games and there have been a few league events rescheduled due to COVID 19 occurrences with schools. The boys' basketball team is at 3-6 and girls' basketball 7-0 and wrestling at 4-1. There are a few Tri Meets and a dual scheduled. They are trying to give the athletes a shot at sections. There are daily changes due to exposure and rescheduling of events with other teams. Freshman girls' basketball have been trying to play. They have had to reschedule with Fisher Catholic three times. JV teams have had to cancel events due to exposures. The swim team does not have a place to practice. A few options were explored but due to limited availability and distance to travel early on Saturday mornings, (i.e., Zanesville YMCA) it just has not been a good season for the swim team. They are not able to practice with other teams as had been done in the past. There is an upcoming meet this weekend and nothing has been secured for the finals. Jen McMahon was hired as the new coach and has attended a few meets. We are reminded that Swim is A "Club Sport" and is not school sanctioned. The district was asked around January 12th regarding hosting the Regional Meet for Track and there was a short turnaround time for a response. The district was unsure about the protocols and how limited it would be to host. Possibly there could only be 8 schools or less. In the past there have been 25 counties involved. The district's legal counsel could not be reached in time to verify the protocols to respond before the deadline. We have been providing this service for track meets for several

years. This year does not look promising due to COVID 19 limits for spectators and team participation.

- 6. New Business: At this time, there have not been any invoices turned in for drug testing. The drug testing protocols have been restrictive and they have not yet been performed this year. The cooler in the concession stand was not working properly and had to be serviced. A bill for the service call was submitted. Concessions are going to serve the best as possible with current products on hand. No new purchasing of products is planned at this time. Athletic Scholarships will be provided; however, funding will depend upon how concessions go. Applications will be accepted for the Athletic Scholarships.
- 7. Old Business: There still has not much interest in programs as it has been in the past. There are still 9 programs available in the concession stand. A few programs have been taken to the Middle School concession stand to see if they will sell at that location. The programs do look great. Beth Hoffman is looking at sponsorships again for the upcoming seasons. A discussion about continuing this for next year will need to be reevaluated and discussed for the future. Coaches Fundraisers: We are not helping with that process now. It was a short-lived situation. The district treasurer wanted to review, update, and possibly restructure the process. COVID 19 played a role in the process as well. The funds will remain with the district.
- 8. For the Good of the Group: We need to make a Public Service Announcement for our Falcon Families to double check their Kroger accounts and designation for contributions to continue to be directed to the Athletic Boosters. The Boosters are only paying for the Senior Athlete Headshots displayed in the school cafeteria. Music Boosters are responsible for the senior band/music headshots. All other posters that may be displayed in event areas such as the gym and track and field areas will be paid for by team parents.

The next meeting will be Wednesday February 24, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.

Adjournment: Angi Marinacci-Young moves to adjourn at 7:07 p.m. Tara Graham seconds. All approve.

Pres \underline{x} VP \underline{x} Tres \underline{x} Sec \underline{x} Other \underline{x}